
No, 189 1. September, 1987 .

MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OP THE STANTHORPE PIELD NATURALISTS
HELD IN THE QCWA ROOMS VICTORIA STREET on WEDNESDAY AUGUST26. 1<*87.

Present 21

OPENING.

MINUTES

Apologies 7
President Ray opened the meeting welcoming all
present with a special"welcome home" to Rob and
Jean Harslett and to newcomers Kris and Margaret
Carnell, Richard Kussnow and guest speaker Roily Hill.
Moved by Esme Lacey and seconded by Brian McDonagh
that the minutes of the July meeting be taken as read
i n t h e A u g u s t N e w s l e t t e r a n d c o n fi r m e d . C a r r i e d

CORRESPONDENCE. Inward received from 1. Rob and Jean Harslett 2.
Newman Special School 3. Information Australia Group

• 4.Letter of thanks from Judy and David Pfrunder
5. Thanks from May Prentice 6. Newsletters and
journals from Toowoomba Bush Walkers, Qld Nats, DarlingDowns Nats, Richmond River Nats, Chinchilla Pield Nats.
Outward sent to 1. Joan Ferris - auditor 2. Mick

Aspinall thanks for July outing 3 Radio 4QS re outingand meeting. Moved by Bob Lacey and seconded by Diana
Holley that the inward correspondence be received andt h e o u t w a r d e n d o r s e d . C a r r i e d .

TREASURER'S' REPORT

OUTING REPORT

PRE OUTING
REPORT

Moved by Joan Stevenson that her report showing a
credit balance of $154.16 be received and the
following accounts be passed for payment Room Rent
$6.00, Magazine Duplication $6.00, Magazine postage
$15.75, Magazine Covers $8.00, Newman School for
photocoping $7.90. Motion seconded by Tom Archer.

Car r ied .
Report given by leader Ray Marsden, 46 people attended including the Leahys. Nine 4WD vehicles took those

present across some steep rough country - deer and
kangaroos were seen by those in the leading vehicles.
Lunch was eaten before climbing Mt. Jibbenbar from
where good views of the surrounding areas were
obtained, Sundown Valley, Bald Rock, Ballandean andBald Rock and the Passchendaele TV tower.Wild flowers
were quite spectacular. Rain started to fal l so the
trip down the hill was quite damp. Ray thanked thosewho brought 4WD vehicles and asked the secretary to
write a letter of thanks to the Leahy family for
their help in making the outing possible.
Ray spoke on the.special i day outing to BlueMountain for August 30 as a wild flower special. Cars

will leave Weeroona Park at 1.30pm and will be left
at Trevor Frankl in 's property then Blue Mountain wi l l








